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PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION OF THE DISTRICT OF COLUMBIA 
 

NOTICE OF COMMUNITY HEARING 
 

PUBLIC INPUT SOUGHT ON THE POTOMAC ELECTRIC POWER COMPANY’S NOTICE TO 
CONSTRUCT A 230kV/138 kV/13 kV SUBSTATION AND FOUR 230 kV/138 kV UNDERGROUND 

TRANSMISSION CIRCUITS ON BUZZARD POINT  
 

FORMAL CASE NO. 1123, IN THE MATTER OF THE POTOMAC ELECTRIC COMPANY’S 
NOTICE TO CONSTRUCT A 230kV/138 kV/13 kV SUBSTATION AND FOUR 230 kV/138 kV 

UNDERGROUND TRANSMISSION CIRCUITS ON BUZZARD POINT 
 

 
This Notice informs the public that the Public Service Commission of the District of Columbia (“Commission”) 
seeks input on the Potomac Electric Power Company’s (“Pepco”) Formal Notice of its intent “to construct a 230 
kilovolt (“kV”)/138 kV/13 kV substation and four (4) 230 kV/138 kV underground transmission circuits on 
Buzzard Point in the Southwest section of the District of Columbia. 
 
The Commission will convene a community hearing at the following location on the specified date to receive 
comments from the public: 

November 6, 2014 – 6:00 p.m. 
Westminster Presbyterian Church 

400 I Street, S.W. 
Washington, D.C.  

 
Those who wish to testify at the community hearing should contact the Commission Secretary by 5:30 p.m. on 
November 3, 2014, by calling (202) 626-5150.  Representatives of organizations shall be permitted a maximum of 
five (5) minutes for oral presentations.  Individuals shall be permitted a maximum of three (3) minutes for oral 
presentations.  If an organization or an individual is unable to offer comments at the community hearings, written 
statements may be submitted by November 14, 2014 to the Public Service Commission of the District of Columbia, 
1333 H Street, NW, Suite 200, West Tower, Washington DC 20005. 
  
Any person who is deaf or hearing-impaired, and cannot readily understand or communicate in spoken English, and 
persons with disabilities who need special accommodations in order to participate in the hearing, must contact the 
Commission Secretary by close of seven (7) business days prior to the date of the hearing.  Persons who wish to 
testify in Spanish, Chinese, Amharic, or Korean must also contact the Commission Secretary by close of business 
three (3) business days before the day of the hearing.  The number to call to request special accommodations and 
interpretation services is (202) 626-5150.  
 
Pepco’s Formal Notice may be reviewed at the Office of the Commission Secretary, 1333 H Street, N.W., 
Second Floor, West Tower, Washington, D.C. 20005, between the hours of 9:00 a.m. and 5:30 p.m., Monday 
through Friday or may be viewed on the Commission’s website by visiting www.dcpsc.org. and, under the 
“eDocket System” tab, selecting “Search Current Dockets” and typing “FC1123” in the field labeled “Select Case 
Number.”   A copy of the Formal Notice is available upon request to any person requesting copies at a per-page 
reproduction fee. 


